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Dear Families,  
 
As we reach the end of the first half term of the year, this bumper edition is a wonderful celebration of 
the past 8 weeks and the culmination of a fantastic term. I am very proud of our students and their 
individual achievements and have greatly enjoyed leading tours for year 6 students around the academy, 
showing them what a typical Flegg day looks like. 
 
We have given out more HEART points and golden tickets than ever before and today, the prize draw for 
golden ticket winners has taken place. Well done to everyone who has worked hard over the last half 
term and showed determination and commitment to their learning. 
 

Site Development 
We have some very exciting site developments happening over half term. Our reception area is being 
completely refurbished with new carpets and decoration, creating a professional and welcoming space 
for visitors to the academy. The re-decoration continues inside of the academy main building, extending 
up the main corridor and taking in the open plan toilets as well. We look forward to showing this off to 
you the next time you visit the academy. 
 

You said, we did 
Thank you to all year 7 parents who completed our survey earlier this term, There was some excellent 
and very helpful feedback which we will use to plan for next year. Hopefully your pupils have all received 
their new homework wallet (an idea submitted by a parent) to help them keep their work safe and smart. 
 
We have also been listening to students, parents and staff about some of the changes we made to our 
rewards and sanctions systems this term and as a result, will be communicating with you after half term 
about some further minor tweaks we will be implementing. 
 
Parent voice is very important to us and we would like to invite all parents to complete the short survey 
(link below) to give us some feedback on how the first half term has gone. Parent forum will take place 
next half term – details and dates to follow. 
 
Parental survey https://forms.office.com/e/jmRb3xigZh  
 

Mock Exams 
Year 11 will be completing their first set of mock examinations directly after half term. We wish them the 
best of luck. Please let us know if your pupil needs any additional support or guidance. 
 

Year 6  
As mentioned above, year 6 tours have taken place over the past few weeks. The closing date for 
applications for 2025-2026 is 31st October and applications should be made online at Transfer to 
secondary school - Norfolk County Council 
 
 
 
 

 

Friday 24th October 2024 

https://forms.office.com/e/jmRb3xigZh
https://www.norfolk.gov.uk/highschooladmissions
https://www.norfolk.gov.uk/highschooladmissions


Reminders 
Half term is a great opportunity to take stock of uniform and stationary needs. As the colder weather hits, 
a warmer outdoor coat will also be useful and we recommend students bring a refillable water bottle 
with them every day. All students are expected to have the academy tie on every day and the correct 
stationery in their bags. Ties can be ordered through Scopay along with a selection of other items in the 
‘shop’ area of the app. PE kit should also be compliant with the school uniform expectations after half 
term following communication from our PE subject leader Mr Lyons. Our second-hand uniform shop is 
available for any additional items you might need – please let us know if you’d like to access this (details 
at the end of this newsletter).  
 
Year 7 Ninja Warrior Trip 
Last week saw the first whole year group trip for year 7 who went to Ninja Warrior in Essex. They 
cemented friendships, solved problems and worked as a team. Despite some tired children, they had a 
great time!  
 

     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

A plea from the Technology Department 

In food tech over the next few weeks, we are going to be 

making dishes which contain lots of fruit. 

If you have surplus apples or pears we would be most grateful 

of any donations which can be dropped off at main reception. 

Many thanks for your support from Mrs Williams-Barry 

 

We are excited to share that the Duke of Edinburgh Award was 

launched last week with our year 9 and 10 students.  Letters were 

given to students and sent home to families but if you would like to 

find out more contact our DofE manager Mr Pitcher at 

gpitcher@fleggoa.co.uk. So far, 40 students across years 9 and 10 

have indicated interest with sessions starting in December. 

  

 



 

 
 
Over the last 2 week we have held inter form activities. The sport-based competition involved the 

students competing in a round robin benchball competition where points have been awarded for their 

overall position. There has also been a Halloween Quiz and brain teaser quiz created by Mrs Cropley and 

the Prefects. The combined scores gave each form a score and based on the points they were awarded a 

position for the quiz. Points combined for both the benchball and the quiz provide an overall position. 

Here are the results as they stand along with some action shots from the week. 

Year 7 (based on week 1 quiz only) 

 

 

 

COMP 
BENCHBALL POINTS QUIZ POINTS OVERALL POSITION 

CUT 2ND 4 4TH  1.5 4.5 4TH  

SBE 5TH 1 4TH  1.5 2.5 5TH  

SSA 3RD 3 1ST  5 8 1ST 

BCA 4TH 2 2ND  4 6 3RD  

LCN 1ST 5 3RD  3 8 1ST 
 

YEAR 8 (no quiz scores) 

COMP 
BENCHBALL POINTS QUIZ POINTS OVERALL POSITION 

LFU 5TH 1     

ABR 4TH 2     

ADA 2ND 4     

KWN 1ST 5     

GHA 3RD  3     
. 

 

 

 

 

End of half term form activities 



YEAR 9 

COMP 
BENCHBALL POINTS QUIZ POINTS OVERALL POSITION 

THA 4TH   3 31 5 8 2ND 

LDA 3RD 4 19 1 5 4TH 

NHA 6TH    1 30 4 5 4TH 

RTR 1ST       6 33 6 12 1ST 

TWI 5TH  2 27 3 5 4TH 

JHA 2ND 5 24.5 2 7 3RD 
 

Year 10 

COMP 
BENCHBALL POINTS QUIZ POINTS OVERALL POSITION 

MLY 1ST 2 24 1 3 6TH  

DWI 3RD  4 30 2 6 4TH  

JGR 2ND  5 31 4 9 1ST 

NKE 1ST  2 31 4 6 4TH  

RPO 4TH  3 31 4 7 3RD   

LCU 1ST  2 35 6 8 2ND  
 

Calling all footballers 

Lunchtime competitions – after half term Mrs Cropley and the sports leaders will be launching a 5-a-side 

football competition. Team sheets are out and students are being encouraged to come together to create 

a team. The order of play will be out and ready. In addition to this the sports leaders will be starting their 

lunchtime activities on the back playground.   

Netball match 

Last week the year 7 & 8 girls played a league match against Charter. Both teams played well and gained 

in confidence throughout. Unfortunately, we couldn't win on this occasion. Well done to all players and a 

reminder that club is on Monday after school, 3 to 4pm due to the darker nights rather than 4.15pm. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Student leadership 

Our Student Voice reps for the East Region Fredrick Heseltine and Lexie Mitchell attended their first 

meeting last week and went through a selection process to be elected to the OAT national student voice 

committee. Lexie is Chair of the East Region and Fredrick is Assistant Chair. They are looking forward to 

this additional responsibility and helping promote matters which are important to the students. 

 
 

 
 

       

 
 

 

Notices and Events 



 

 
 

   
 
Year 8 cupcakes  

 

    
 
Heart Disection 
Students in Key Stage 4 have been dissecting hearts in their science lessons! Despite it being a somewhat 
gruesome experience, the students were fascinated and learnt a great deal from this unusual practical 
experiement. 

 

   
 

Students’ Work 

Our year 10 students have been making fondant 
potatoes and chicken Kievs this week. Well done 
to Starr, Jasmin and Edith.  
 



 
 

Report by Mr Lyons – Last week it was the last rugby emerging schools event of the year for the boys. 
This time it was the year 7s turn playing at Wymondham Rugby Club. With the large majority extremely 
new to rugby and only playing in lessons over the last 5 weeks the boys were outstanding. My gosh they 
improved! From game to game each person grew in ability and confidence. I was so proud of the way 
they conducted themselves throughout the day. In total they played 5 games, winning two against North 
Walsham and Notre Dame. Against KES they drew and unfortunately got beaten against Downham 
Market and Wymondham High. Big thank you from me and well done. I look forward to more games and 
tournaments in the future.  

 
 

Report by Mrs Utting – Last Tuesday the U15 Girls travelled to Taverham High school to play in the re-
arranged National cup match. The girls battled hard against a very good Taverham side. At half time Flegg 
were losing 3-0 but with a change of positions the second half saw a much better game for the girls but 
unfortunately ended up losing 4-2. This ends the girls ESFA National cup games, but we now look forward 
to competing in the Norfolk school's county cups.  

 

Sporting Round Up 

On Thursday the year 8 boys attended North Walsham 

rugby club to take part in a schools' rugby festival. The 

day started with warm up session and working with 

other schools and coaches from the club. In the 

afternoon the boys got to try out their new skills they 

had been working on in a mini tournament. All the 

pupils showed respect and great resilience on a cold 

and wet day.  

  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mr Lyons Report - Year 9 County cup Football - Wed 16/10/24 
On Wednesday the year 9 boys had their second football game of the season against Litcham High school 
in the county cup. After a long journey to Litcham the boys struggled to get in the game first half, 
conceding many chances. The half however, finished 0-0 after some excellent defensive work from the 
team. Unfortunately, we never got going in the second half either and finished the game losing 2-0. The 
boys never gave up and kept going until the end, however I know were disappointed. Heads up all, on to 
the next game.  
 
Mr Lyons Report - Year 9 County cup Rugby - Thurs 17/10/24 
On Thursday the year 9s had their first round of the Rugby County Cup against Hellesdon High, Norwich. 
Being their first full 15 a side game of the season, and for a while I had mixed opinions on how I thought 
this would go. And to my delight I was notably shocked. All involved were absolutely fantastic right form 
the first whistle. The team’s discipline in and out of possession was refreshing to see. The backing each 
person gave for each other was great and showed a real togetherness. The organisation both in the 
forwards and the backs was great, a special mention to Archie (year 8) and Freddie for this. The team 
ended winning the game 47-0. There were lots of new faces to the game, and the confidence they gained 
from the performance was immense. Well done to all involved. On to the next round. 

Report by Mrs Utting - The U13 Girls travelled to the 

Nest in Norwich to compete in the EFL Schools 

football cup. The girls were drawn in a very difficult 

league but held their own and defended well 

throughout every match.  

Flegg ended the day with two 0-0 draws , 2-0 win 

with both goals from Matilda Utting and a 1-0 lost. 

Once the competitive games were complete they 

were able to go on to play some friendlies against 

other schools. Special mention must go to Summer 

Page in goal who kept a clean sheet all day. 

  

Mr Lyons Report - Year 7 Rugby Clinic - 

Tue 15/10/24 

On Tuesday the year 7 boys were at North 

Walsham Rugby Club taking part in their 

rugby development clinic run by coaches 

from the first team. They learnt many 

principles of the game i.e. tackling, passing, 

rucking and kicking in small coaching 

sessions. Throughout the day, all involved 

developed their skills and grew in 

confidence. This was demonstrated with 

them being undefeated in the tournament 

held after lunch. The boys were excellent, 

taking all the skills learnt and putting them 

into practice with accuracy. Well done all.  

  

 



 

 

 
Attendance Corner  
 

Last week's 100% attendance winners are 
 

Lexi Staddon 7BCA 
Freya Alderton 8SRE/KWN 
Reece Barrass 9MHI/NHA 
Lexi McGough 10MLY 
Isla Gowing 11JDI 
 

 

 

                         

Support for Flegg Families 

 



Dates for your diary 

Monday 4th November First day of term 
Saturday 23rd and Sunday 24th November Christmas Market 
Wednesday 4th December Year 8 HPV vaccination  
Friday 13th December Christmas Jumper Day 
Friday 20th December Last day of term 
 

 
Mrs Bennett  
 

Attachments 

Community Events 
 
National Online Safety  
 
 

 
 

 
Parent helpers wanted for our Christmas Market on Saturday 23rd 

and Sunday 24th November. Contact the Principals Office                                                
on 01493 749207 or principalsoffice@fleggoa.co.uk 

 
 



  

     

                   

  

 

     

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Event Team Sponsors 

Community Events 



 

        

 

 

  

To find out more go follow National Online Safety on Facebook www.facebook.com/NationalOnlineSafety  

Online Safety advice for parents and carers 

http://www.facebook.com/NationalOnlineSafety

